PETER SHUMLIN

Governor
State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
May 3, 2013
Honorable Paul Reiber

Chief Justice, Vermont Supreme Court
109 State Street
Montpelier, VT 05609-0701

Dear Honorable Reiber,

I will be presenting Dale Crook’s name to the Governor next week for
reappointment to the Vermont Council for Interstate Adult Offender Supervision as the
Compact Administrator. The governing statute (28 V.S.A. §1354, enclosed) requires the
Governor consult with “the general assembly and the supreme court.”

If you have any concerns regarding this appointment please let me know. If I do
not hear any objections I will move forward with this appointment.

Sincerely,

Besan Koo ek

Susan Spaulding %

Director, Appointments to Boards & Commissions
Governor’s Office

Ce: Amy Davenport, Chief Administrative Judge for the Vermont Courts
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